
 

 

April 1, 2021 
 
Mr. Clayton Klenke  
Executive Director  
Commission on Government Forecasting and Accountability  
Research Unit  
222 S. College, Suite 301  
Springfield, Illinois 62704  
 
Dear Mr. Klenke: 
 
The Illinois Housing Development Authority (IHDA) has prepared, in conjunction with the 
State Housing Task Force, the 2020 Annual Comprehensive Housing Plan – Annual Progress 
Report.  This report covers the time period of January 1, 2020 through June December 31, 
2020.   
 
Enclosed is a copy of the 2020 Annual Comprehensive Housing Plan – Annual Progress 
Report for the Legislative Research Unit. After reviewing it, if you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact me at (312) 836-5379.  We have also forwarded a copy of this plan to the 
Governor, House Speaker, Senate President, House and Senate Minority Leaders of the 
Illinois General Assembly. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Benjamin Fenton 
Planning and Research Specialist 
Department of Strategic Planning and Reporting, SPAR 
Illinois Housing Development Authority, IHDA 
 


